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Mr. President,
I have the honour to deliver this statement on behalf of the IBSA Forum, comprising India, Brazil and South Africa.
2. 
Our delegations commend the International Fact-Finding Mission for its detailed report on violations of international law resulting from the Israeli attacks on the flotilla of ships carrying humanitarian assistance, on 31 May 2010.
3. 
The IBSA countries recognize the Mission’s work, particularly in view of the time constraints. We also appreciate the interpretation of the mandate made by the Mission, which allowed it to function without any preconceptions or prejudices.
4.
India, Brazil and South Africa commend all Governments and persons who cooperated to with the Mission, thereby contributing to its success. We regret, however, that the Government of Israel has chosen not to do so. We call upon the Israeli Government to follow up on the Mission’s report in a forward-looking manner.
Mr. President,

5.
Last June, our countries deplored the attack on the humanitarian flotilla carrying aid to Gaza, and supported Council resolution 14/1. The report before us concludes that the attack constituted “a grave violation of human rights law and international humanitarian law”.
6.
India, Brazil and South Africa call upon all relevant parties to ensure accountability for the violations and adequate compensation for the victims and their families. Only then will the significant contribution of the Mission have value for the victims, thereby also helping to bring closure to this sad episode by healing the wounds that are still open.
Mr. President,
7.
The flotilla incident stems from conflicts that remain political in nature and cannot be resolved by force by any side. The IBSA countries reiterate their support for a two-state solution, with the creation of a sovereign, democratic, independent, united and viable Palestinian State, coexisting peacefully alongside Israel, within secure, pre-1967 borders, with East Jerusalem as its capital.

8.
In view of the ongoing peace talks, we call upon all sides to refrain from measures which may pose additional difficulties to the process. The IBSA countries call upon Israel to freeze all settlement activity, and strongly urge all sides to refrain from violent measures, including rocket launching and targeted killings.
Mr. President,

9.
India, Brazil and South Africa recognize the recent improvements in the circulation of goods to and from the Gaza Strip. However, in view of the humanitarian and human rights situation, we call upon Israel to lift the blockade and to further alleviate circulation restrictions on the movement of people and goods, both in Gaza and in the West Bank.

10.
While recalling the IBSA commitments to the state-building efforts undertaken by the Palestinian Authority, we regret that the blockade has created difficulties for projects by the IBSA Facility Fund, including the rehabilitation of a school in Gaza. The IBSA Fund, which has recently received the Millennium Development Goals Award for South-South cooperation, could play an important role in the reconstruction of Gaza.
11.
Finally, Mr. President, allow me to reiterate the commitment, shared by India, Brazil and South Africa, to increased dialogue and understanding, both here and in other fora, with a view to the enjoyment of all human rights and fundamental freedoms in Palestine.

Thank you very much.

